
On Monday, November 7, 2022 at 4:00 p.m., the City of Wauchula Commission met for its 
annually scheduled Ethics Training at the Train Depot located at 135 E Main Street, Wauchula. 
 

Wauchula City Commissioners present were Mayor Pro-Tem Neda Cobb, Russell Smith, Mayor 
Keith Nadaskay, Sherri Albritton and Gary Smith. 
 

Also present were City of Wauchula Manager Terry Atchley, Deputy City Manager Olivia 
Minshew, Assistant City Manager/Finance Director Sandee Braxton, Community Redevelopment 
Agency Director Jessica Newman, Director of Project Management and Procurement Ward 
Grimes, Assistant City Manager/Police Chief John Eason, Assistant Police Chief Brandon Ball and 
City Clerk Holly Smith.  
 

City of Bowling Green employees present were Chiquita Robinson and Katherin Kinzel. 
 
Facilitator Dr. Robert E. Lee.  
 
Atchley introduced Dr. Lee.  
  
Topics discussed were as follows:  
 
Public Meetings Law – F.S. Chapter 286 
Florida Sunshine Law Public Records – F.S. Chapter 119 
Code of Ethics – F.S. Chapter 112  
 
At 5:01 p.m. the workshop was convened and the Special Commission was convened. 
 
Resolution 2022-35 – Extending the State of Emergency for Hurricane Ian 
Atchley explained Resolution 2022-35. 
G. Smith motioned to approve Resolution 2022-35, seconded by Albritton. 
With no further discussion, Nadaskay called for all in favor, all responded aye.  
For those opposed like sign, no response. Motion carried. 
 
Atchley explained an emergency meeting may have to take place the next day due to Tropical 
Storm Nicole.  
 
Reconvened Ethics Training 
 
Dr. Lee continued with the training. 
 
Workshop concluded at 7:30pm.  
 
 
             
     Mayor Richard K. Nadaskay, Jr.                                            City Clerk Holly Smith 

 


